
From: Sheehan, Laura W. <LSheehan@mednet.ucla.edu>  
Sent: Thursday, April 2, 2020 11:34 PM 
To: MBX OSTP Public Access <MBX.OSTP.PublicAccess@ostp.eop.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] OSTP Request for Information: Public Access to Peer-Reviewed Scholarly 
Publications, Data and Code Resulting From Federally Funded Research 
 
To The Office of the President for the Office of Science and Technology Policy (OSTP):  
 
This letter is in response to your request for feedback on how to broaden public access to research 
publications, datasets, and software code that arise from federal funding. 
 
Access to publicly-funded research is extremely important, and since billions of taxpayer dollars are 
spent on research each year, the public has a right to access and use those results. Therefore, I strongly 
the zero-embargo policy for author-accepted manuscripts. The government should implement a 
national open-access policy to ensure that the public has immediate access to the results of scientific 
research that their tax dollars have funded and to foster the transmission of research and knowledge.  
 
Countries in Europe, Asia and South America are adopting Open Access policies to accelerate scientific 
research, and the United States is falling behind. Our scientists need to quickly access critical research 
articles and data to continue being leaders in their fields. Not even the most well-funded campus 
libraries at major Universities such as my own home campus (UCLA) can afford to continue to pay 
subscription fees for all of the journals that their researchers require.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Laura Wennstrom Sheehan 
Manager of Resesarch Administration 
Department of Family Medicine 
University of California Los Angeles 
10880 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 1800 
Los Angeles, CA 90024 
Phone: 310-794-8298 
Email: LSheehan@mednet.ucla.edu  
 
 

 
 
UCLA HEALTH SCIENCES IMPORTANT WARNING: This email (and any attachments) is only intended 
for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed, and may contain information that is privileged 
and confidential. You, the recipient, are obligated to maintain it in a safe, secure and confidential manner. 
Unauthorized redisclosure or failure to maintain confidentiality may subject you to federal and state 
penalties. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify us by return email, and delete 
this message from your computer. 
 

Katie Fortney



